
SADSBURY TOWNSHIP
Parks and Recreation Committee

Minutes of meeting on June 26, 2018
Sadsbury Township Municipal Building

Present: Simon Jessey, Matt Hensel, Deborah Jessey, Amanda Hensel
Absent: Jonny Damon
Also present: Jamie MacCombie, John Moore

• Mr Jessey made a motion to waive the reading of the previous meeting, seconded by Mr Hensel.
• Mr Jessey made a motion to adopt the minutes of the previous meeting, seconded by Mr Hensel.

Discussion about potential improvements to Bert Reel Park

• The committee discussed potential improvements to the baseball field, walking trail and basketball court
of Bert Reel Park with township engineer Jamie MacCombie. The committee learned about the benefits 
and maintenance associated with certain walking trail materials, and also learned about certain drainage 
issues concerning the baseball field. The committee agreed that the best way to move forward would be 
to survey the township residents about the park facilities before making any recommendation to the 
Board of Supervisors.

Old business

1. Thanks to the support of the community, the BBQ held in Bert Reel Park brought in $684. After $188.64
in costs, the total amount raised came to $495.36.

2. Mr Jessey reported he had sent out letters to local businesses in order to solicit sponsorship for 
Community Day.

3. Mr Jessey reported that due to the lack of volunteers and inclement weather, there had been no Snack 
Shack activity in June.

4. Mr Jessey reported that the township had approved a banner design for Community Day, and that he had
sent an email to the company who has been doing the banners.

New business

• Todd Bowers dropped into the meeting to mention that one of the basketball hoops had fallen and had 
been removed by the Public Works Department.

With there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 P.M.


